High Street Croughton Northamptonshire NN13 5LT



bursar@croughton.northants-ecl.gov.uk www.croughtonallsaints.northants.sch.uk



'How wonderful, how pleasing it is when all God's people come together as one.'

Belonging & Respect

COMPASSION AGAPE STRENGTH PEACE SERVICE

NEWSLETTER - 20th JUNE 2025

Dear Parents and Carers

We have had a couple of visitors into school this week – we started on Monday with Steve from the **Space Store** leading a fascinating assembly on ...yes space! The children asked such wonderful, thoughtful questions, and the hall was full of awe and wonder as he spoke. We also welcomed Andy Thompson in on Wednesday with the Brackley Football Town Trophy following their league win - highly insured and arriving in bubble wrap, I was surprised he so freely allowed the children to hold it but they did and very much enjoyed that experience. Andy spoke about what it takes to achieve such a feat, and this very much aligned with our values – great to show values in action in this way. Other key messages have been linked to **Drowning Prevention Week**, staying safe near water, being aware of the dangers and what to do if something isn't going quite right. Today it is World Refugee Day and classes have explored a little about this important topic too. Yesterday, 20 children and 3 staff melted at the **Quad Kids event** at Daventry! Thank you to everyone's help in transporting and supporting. All the children were amazing and demonstrated resilience in their events as well as being keen on cheering for each other.

Today we have welcomed Chloe Gay, Interim Director of Public Health and Cllr. Kathyrn Shaw, Cabinet Member for Children, Families and Education who came to school along with Michelle Bloyce to present us with our **Healthy Schools Gold Award**. This has been given for the work we have put in place to improve the health and wellbeing of our whole school community. It has certainly been a whole team effort -staff, governors, parents, pupils, community, to reach this point and also sustain it but special thanks must go to Miss Curtis for her drive and work to achieve this.

I have now interviewed all the Year 5's who submitted letters to be the **next Head Pupils** – on Tuesday I shall announce who is successful and then the school shall vote for who is Deputy. This could be two girls, two boys or a boy and a girl. This weekend it is the **Church Fete**, and we hope the choir can pull off some super singing – again it is meant to be warm. I am sad not to be able to attend but hope the event goes very well. It is a busy few weeks ahead so please keep an eye on the **School Diary** which can be found on the website under the news and events tab https://croughtonallsaints.northants.sch.uk/dates-and-events

Have a lovely weekend,

Kind regards, Mrs. Sarah Smith

	Ready, Respectful, Safe	Headteacher Value	RE
OAK	Rupert & Scarlett	Ellie	Gracie
CHESTNUT	Everett & Wren	Hudson	Orla
SYCAMORE	Evelyn & Mason	George	Lola N
MAPLE	Phoebe & Caitlin	Betty	Fearne

HOUSE POINTS: Air 117 Earth110 Fire 103 Water 117

<u>Safequarding</u> is everyone's responsibility. <u>Designated Safeguarding Lead</u>: Mrs. S. Smith

> Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mrs. K. Green & Ms L Pepler Governor Responsible for Safeguarding: Revd. Sara Cliff

Attendance figure - Whole school for academic year: 94.33%

INTERNET SAFETY – we regularly share support guides – this week attached is a flier on the theme of **You Tube kids**.

Diary - WB 23rd JUNE

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday

Maple Outdoor Learning – pm

Thursday

PTFA DISCO 3.30 EYFS KS1

5:15 KS2

<u>Friday</u>

PTFA DISCO

Thursday 26th June

Disco 1 – EYFS/KS1 3.30-5pm Disco 2 – KS2 5.15-6.45pm £5 - Pay on School Money

SEND COFFEE MORNING Next session-TUES 8th JULY - 8:45am with MCS Assistant SENCO attending.

Library books that are 60 days overdue will result in a letter being sent home to parents asking for your help in search of returning the book OR a replacement being purchased/monetary value to school to cover the cost. Look out for letters that have been sent.

SUN SAFETY - Please support the message of sun safety and make sure children have a hat. They will be asked to be in the shade at lunch without one. Next week children will have an assembly reminding them of key sun safety messages.

Please ensure children have a **PE kit in school at all times.** The children need a set of jogging suit bottoms and jumper (plain in colour and design) as when PE is outside, they do need an extra layer. If needed, please can it go home Friday and then brought back in each Monday.

There are still children who don't have kit in school on PE Days. Please can you help ensure children are ready for the lessons they have.

Nursery places are still available for Sept 2025 – please spread the word!